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Awakening Humanity to Its Spiritual Magnificence ... 

          2006 was our 25th year as a chartered church of Religious Sci-
ence International. Our Board of Trustees has chosen "Movin' On" as 
our theme and slogan for our 26th year and they're wasting no time 
doing just that. They've scheduled our Annual Membership Meeting for 
the very first Sunday of the New Year! 
          The meeting is not only scheduled earlier than usual in the year 
but we'll also be doing it quite differently. We'll hold it in the morning 

right after our Celebration of Life instead of in the evening as in recent years. To cap 
the whole thing off, we'll enjoy a free professionally catered Chinese brunch follow-
ing the business meeting.  
          2007 is a year when we've already declared that we'll be "Movin' On" to a new 
location. Just where that will be and how soon we will be there will definitely be af-
fected by the decisions made by our membership at this Membership Meeting. Your 
attendance is extremely important. 
          Because of the tight time frame, we've published and mailed this issue of The 
Word earlier than usual. Now three things are important for YOU to do. 
♥ 1. Be sure you've renewed your membership for 2007 so your voice will be heard. 
♥ 2. Sign up at our Center to let us know you'll be attending the January 7 meeting, 

so we'll have enough food for everyone (or call the office - 947-0690 - to let us 
know that you'll be there). 

♥ 3. Be at the meeting. 

 

Science of Mind ® is a registered U.S. trademark of SOMARK, INC. and  all 
rights are reserved.                                                                                      

ANNUAL MEETING "MOVIN' ON" NEW YEAR'S FIRST SUNDAY ! 

INFORMATION FOR YOUR TAXES 
          If you were one of our Stewards during 2006, we'll be mailing you a record of 
your donations as soon  as we've been able to close the books on the year. 
          These are the only statements that we send automatically. Many people don't 
itemize their deductions and have no need for such records. 
          However, if you were not a Steward in 2006 and would like to receive an 
itemized statement of your giving, just call the office and let us know. We're only able 
to substantiate donations made by personal check or that were received in offering 
envelopes that had complete identifying information. 
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Winie Smith (Jan. 1) 
Nancy Conrad (Jan. 5) 
Paul Postolaki (Jan. 11) 
Pat Bonner (Jan. 13) 
Sarah Hodell (Jan. 14) 
Loene Anderson (Jan. 15) 
Marilyn Martinson (Jan. 18)  
Dale Maron (Jan. 19) 
Ernest Holmes (Jan. 21, 
1887) 
Roy Updike (Jan. 26) 
Mikael Malakha (Jan. 30)   
 
 
If you have a birthday this 
month but your name isn't 
here, please call the office 
and let us know.  

We want to wish you a 
Happy Birthday, too!  

P.O. Box 22448 
Honolulu, HI 96823 

 

Office, classes, and Sunday Celebrations of Life: 
1521 South King Street, #301 

 

Phone: (808) 947-0690 
Dial an Inspiration:  (808) 949-1269 

FAX: (808) 949-1269  

E-Mail: info@HonoluluReligiousScience.org 
Website:  www.HonoluluReligiousScience.org 

Religious Science Church of Honolulu 
The Center for Positive Living 

Awakening Humanity to 
Its Spiritual Magnificence… 

Member of Religious Science International 

The Word is avai lable free on our 
website to anyone. 
It is mailed without charge to cur -
rent members as a benefit of mem-
bership. 
A paid subscription of $20 for 12 is-
sues wil l  get a hard  copy to you by 
First-Class mail. 

MINISTER 

Rev. Frank White 947-0690 
 
 

Rev. White is available for  spiri-
tual counseling by appointment. 
The fee is $50.00 per hour. 
He is also available for weddings, 
memorial services and naming 
(christening) services. 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

President :  
Rev. Frank White  947 - 0690 
(Spiritual Education) 
 
Vice President: 
Bonnie Prebula 526 - 1536 
(Expansion/Membership) 
 
Treasurer:  
Gerard “Jerry” Kohn 923 - 1317 
(Financial) 
 

Secretary: 
Bob Thomas 941- 8962 
 (Volunteers)                  
 

Member at Large: 
Maurene Bishop 456-3152 
(Public Relations and Publicity) 
 

Member at Large: 
Monica Borden 949 - 8694 
 (Social) 
 
Member at Large: 
William Schulz 239 - 0964 
(Facilities and Equipment)  

LICENSED PRACTITIONERS  

Bonnie Prebula 526-1536 
Frank White 947-0690 
There is a fee for professional 
Practitioner work. However, no 
one will ever be denied Practitio-
ner services because of a tempo-
rary financial challenge. Your 
Practitioner will include treat-
ment for your abundance in 
their work for you. 
 

Treatment done following a Sun-
day Celebration of Life is a gift 
from the Practitioner to you and 
to our Center. 

WORD STAFF  

Editor-in-Chief: Rev. Frank White 
Layout/Graphics: Deborah Robarts 

 PRACTITIONER INTERNS  

Maurene Bishop 456-3152 
Rosemary Joyce-Koga 
                        943-9446 
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          As we release 2006, we look back 
over the 25 years of this church's exis-
tence as a chartered member of Relig-
ious Science International. Has it indeed 
been -- in the words of our charter -- "a 
Continent of Peace, a Tower of 
Strength, a Beacon of Light, a Citadel of 
Faith and a Fountain of Love ? I think 
there's ample evidence that it has. 
          Now, however, we move into a new year and begin our next quarter of a cen-
tury. Where do we go from here? 
          If we are to continue to fulfill our purpose, we must grow. We must have a 
larger, more attractive facility. We must add a vibrant musical program. We must at-
tract young families and that means that we must appeal to children as well as 
adults. 
          All of these things require funding well beyond our present income. There are 
two basic ways that we can increase our income. We can have more people giving 
or we can have people giving more. 
          There is a "Catch 22" element to our present situation. In order to grow, we re-
quire more income. In order to have more income, we must grow. 
          Over the last several years about a dozen people have consistently provided 
well over half of the church's total income. This is a disproportionate situation and it 
must change if we are to see any real growth. 
          We will launch our Stewardship 2007 program this month. We will be able to 
really begin "Movin' On" to the degree that we have more Stewards enrolled with 
the majority of them giving significantly more than they have in past years. 
          Our Board of Trustees has done a magnificent job of managing us through a 
perilous period of financial stress. Just imagine what these astute people could do if 
they got some significant financial backing! 
          I invite you to become a Steward this year if you haven't been one in the past 
and to make and honor more than a token pledge. If you have been a Steward be-
fore, I encourage you to be one this year and to consider increasing your pledge con-
sistent with your means. 
          Where we will go and how far in the next 25 years really begins on January 7 
with our Annual Meeting and the launch of Stewardship 2007. There is nothing that 
we can't accomplish together in faith. Let us begin. 
 

You are Love!  

Rev. Frank White 
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          Happy New Year! Wishing you a healthy and successful 2007! 
          Twice a year I have the opportunity to visit with you as your 
church Treasurer through this column in The Word and give you an 
update on our church's financial condition. 
          I am now completing my three-year elected term. On January 
1, 2004, we owed $15,000 and had many payment arrangements 
with our suppliers. We slowly cleaned up a those unpaid bills, and in 
October, 2006, I could report to the Board that we did not owe any-
one any money. First, we had paid all of our suppliers what we owed 
them and then we finally had repaid Rev. Frank the withholding taxes that had been 
withheld incorrectly from his salary.  
          Some of our Members had loaned us a few thousand dollars to help us  
through the most difficult period. We have been repaying them promptly on a regu-
lar monthly schedule and we will complete those payments in August of 2007. This 
past year, we paid all current invoices on time, thanks to our Stewards and in particu-
lar to two of them who made large donations to our church far beyond the amounts 
they had pledged. 
          On Sunday, January 7, we will hold our Annual Meeting following the Celebra-
tion of Life and I will report in more detail on the past year. I will also present the 
budget for 2007 for the membership's approval. The other Board Members will pres-
ent brief reports on their portfolios. We will launch our 2007 Stewardship at this 
same meeting. PLEASE attend this meeting and pledge generously.  
          Incidentally, Religious Science International has recently passed on some infor-
mation to us about changes in tax law that will affect individuals donating cash to 
charitable and non-profit organizations. We will bring you up to date on those. 
          See you on January 7! 

Jerry Kohn 
Treasurer   

Jerry Kohn 
File Photo 

 
 

Our Board of Trustees appreciates your financial support of our Cen-
ter. We especially appreciate those of you who remember to send in 
your gifts and  tithes when you're not in attendance. 
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Looking ahead 
January 7 - February 28: Stewardship 2007 Campaign 
January 30 - April 4: "A Season for Nonviolence" 
 
What classes and social activities would you like to see us offer in 

2007? 
 
 

Let a Board Member know! 

 

Would you like a hard copy of The Word sent to you each month? 
YES! I want to subscribe to The Word! Send me the next 12 issues. 

 

My Name:        ________________________________________ 
Address:         ________________________________________ 
                        ________________________________________ 

 

Enclosed is my check for $20 

BUS  INFORMATION  TO OUR CENTER 

Bus Starting Point Bus Stop to Get Off 

1 Kalihi (East) King & Kalakaua 

1 Hawaii Kai (West) Beretania & Kalakaua 

2 Kalihi (East) King & Kalakaua 

2 Wakiki (Kuhio) Beretania & Kalakaua 

5 Ala Moana Ctr King & Kaheka 

5 Manoa Beretania & Kalakaua 

6 Town & Ala Moana King & Kalakaua 

6 Manoa Beretania & Kalakaua 

13 Waikiki (Kuhio) Beretania & Kalakaua 

For more info, see www.thebus.org or call 848-5555 

13 Kalihi (East) King & Kalakaua 

WE CARE!  
 We want to know 

if you're 
housebound 

or in hospital.   
If you'd like a 

phone call 
or a visit, 

let us know.  
You're 

an  important part 
of our `ohana. 
Call the office, 

or have someone 
call if you can't. 

We'll get right back 
to YOU. 
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WE'LL JOIN "A SEASON FOR NONVIOLENCE" AGAIN THIS YEAR  
          This will be the fourth year we've participated in "A Season for Nonviolence. 
Technically, it begins on January 30, but we won't be fully involved until February 
and March. That's when Rev. Frank's Sunday talks will be devoted to some aspect of 
nonviolence as a pathway to peace.  
          The first season was launched in 1998 with opening ceremonies at United 
Nations headquarters in New York. The concept has continued to expand each year 
since then as more and more individuals, groups and governments have joined in the 
season that begins on January 30 and ends on April 4. 
           As a Peace Center of Religious Science International, we'll be fully engaged in 
the 64 days of activity. There will also be numerous opportunities for everyone to 
become involved on an individual basis and other group activities may also be 
scheduled during this time.   

Members Serving Members 
These paid advertisements are presented as a service to our Members and readers 
by the Religious Science Church of Honolulu. Publication here does not suggest nor 
imply a recommendation by the Religious Science Church of Honolulu of the goods 
and services advertised, nor is there any implied or explicit guarantee or warrantee 
by the Religious Science Church of Honolulu of these goods and services.  

 

 

Deb Robarts & Richard Colburn 230-4650 

 www.HomeBusinessDynamics.net 

♦ Healthcare! 
♦ Financial Services! 

♦ Save on Gas! 
♦ Save on Electricity! 

We Can Save  You Money! 

Visit eBay's Best Source for 
Hawaiian MuuMuu and New Designer Earrings 

 

www.Terrific-Stuff.com 

Deb Robarts & Richard Colburn 230-4650 

          Current members of RSCH can place an ad here at the very reasonable rate of 
$15.00 for three consecutive issues or $35.00 for twelve consecutive issues. 
           Just provide your business card and it becomes your ad. I you don't have a 
business card, we'll create a simple ad for you. Cut-off date for the next issue is 
January 15.  
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          Maurene Bishop and Rosemary Joyce-Koga enter a new 
phase of their training to become Licensed Practitioners of 
Religious Science as a New Year begins. Their Internship as 
Practitioners in Training commences this month. 
          In addition to continuing their Science of Mind 300 class 
work with Rev. Frank, both women are now available to do 
Spiritual Mind Treatment for clients seeking such assistance. 

          They are not allowed to solicit clients. As interns, they cannot charge for their 
services. However, they will be most grateful for letters of testimony from clients who 
have experienced demonstrations as a result of their treatment work. They will need 
these when the time comes for them to make application for their First Practitioner's 
Licenses. 
          They will welcome clients at Sunday Celebrations of Life or they may be 
contacted by telephone to set appointments. Their phone numbers will be listed on 
Page 2 of each issue of The Word and in each Sunday program. 
          Avail yourself of this opportunity. They will serve you well and you will be doing 
them a favor and blessing our church by contributing to their professional 
development. 

MEET OUR INTERN PRACTITIONERS 

          We enter the third term of the Science of Mind 100 Series this month when  
Building a Healing Consciousness begins. The new class will meet at our Center on 
eight Tueday evenings from 7:00 until 9:30, beginning on January 16. The class is 
open to anyone and there are no prerequisites. 
          Tuition for Members of RSCH is $110.00 for the entire series of eight classes if 
paid by the third session. Non-members pay $125.00. There is also a review rate of 
$80.00 for those holding certificates for either the SOM 100 or SOM I series. Single 
class sessions are $20.00 each.   
          The class is designed to assist the student in beginning the process of building a 
healing consciousness through the practice of Spiritual Mind Treatment. It also helps 
the student acquire a greater understanding of the nature of the Creative Process in 
the individual. 
                Registration materials are available at the Hospitality Desk each Sunday or at  
the Center during the week. Registration can also be accomplished on class nights. 
Pre-registration is helpful in terms of classroom setup and material availability. 

Maurene Rosemary 

NEW ACCREDITED CLASS BEGINS THIS MONTH 
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Sundays at our Center 
Corner of King and Kalakaua 

Sunday Celebrations of Life 
10:00 A.M. 

1521 South King Street, Suite #301 

 

January 7 
"My God" 

 
January 14 

"My Universe"  
 

January 21 
"My Life"  

 
January 28 
"My Prayer" 

There is a tradition in most Religious Science Churches to base the first four lessons 
of the year on the first four chapters of what we call "The Textbook," The Science of 
Mind by Ernest Holmes. Rev. Frank takes a slightly different approach to the content 

of these chapters this year. 
 

"My God" 
Our concept of God and our relationship with the Divine.  

"My Universe"  
Our concept of the Universe and our place in it. 

"My Life"  
Our concept of life and its meaning and purpose. 

"My Prayer" 
Our concept of prayer and its technique and uses. 

 
This four-part series is an excellent way to introduce a friend or family member to our 

philosophy and just what it is that you're "into." Bring them with you. 

This Month's Topics 



To the One-derful 

Awakening Humanity to Its Spiritual Magnificence... 

The Word 
Religious Science Church of Honolulu 
The Center for Positive Living 
P.O. Box 22448 
Honolulu, HI 96823  

Visit us on-line at: 
HonoluluReligiousScience.org 

 

I KNOW THERE IS MUCH, MUCH MORE YET TO BE 

Awakening Humanity to Its Spiritual Magnificence... 

The Word 
Religious Science Church of Honolulu 
The Center for Positive Living 
P.O. Box 22448 
Honolulu, HI 96823  

GOD, in continual abundant supply, is always new, fresh, healthy and per-
fectly energized. As an individualized expression of God, I have perfect health. I wake early 
each day with a wonderful perspective on life and the expectation of a fabulous day. 

I am Divine intelligence and I am always in the right place at the right time, fulfilling ac-
tivities which are enjoyable and satisfying and which contribute to the whole of prosperity. 
Even the most simple and mundane of these activities is God's expression of me and is com-
pleted quickly and easily. 
            I enjoy my friendships and do welcome back friends from whom I have been separated 
by time and distance. The love which I have for my friends and my primary relationship is a 
mirror of that which I have for God and as such is a powerful attractive energy. 
            I marvel at the Divine's ability for scheduling and order as I allow my life to unfold with 
it. It is with trust in this that I always know what to do and how to do it. 
            GOD is and has abundant prosperity in every form as noted in the flowers, trees, seeds, 
ocean waves and grains of sand. This same abundant prosperity is available to each of us by 
Divine inheritance. To God, there is no difference between grains of sand and dollars. They are 
equally available to us. So I give extra thanks for the super-substantial financial abundance 
which I receive. I meditate on all that God has for me by my acceptance of it and I know that 
there is much, much more yet to be. 
            And so it is! 
  

Bonnie Prebula 
R.Sc.P. 

 

Visit us on-line at: 
HonoluluReligiousScience.org 

 


